
SELECTMEN'S MEETING MINUTES 

February 2, 1988 


PRESENT: Robert C. Fay, Chairman, Dennis G. Abbott, Andrew C. 
Woodsome, Jr. 
MARK CALDWELL: Mark feels that some area's of the town should be 
reassessed, specially around the lake. Lake areas should be about a 
lOa increase. Mark hopes to be done by July 1 so tax bills could be 
out by Aug. 1. Selectmen asked Mark if he would red tag any possible 
splits that have gone unnoticed to stop illegal subdivisions. Mark 
will set up a system to try to double check things. Selectmen 
suggested that he have one night a week for appointmets in the office 
so that people will not have to wait so long to hear from him. 
DEBBY DUPEE & KAY WOODWORTH: Both Debby and Kay looked over the 
purchase option. They do not agree on the price that was orginally 
$4000.00. After a discussion, a price of $7,500.00 for 7 1/2 acres 
even after survey shows less, was voted on by the Board. There will 
be a four hundred dollar non-refundable deposit. The price was 
agreeable with both parties. Copy of option was given to them to look 
over. 
ANDREWTIMMIS: Andrew discussed with the Board about his meeting with 
DEP at Carol White's. DEP is paying for Carol and Goodwin Drilling 
and will give reports to the town. The water volume needed for the 
yater supply is 5 gals. per minute. If nothing is found at the Dupee 
roperty, then they will move to the Dayfield and drill a test well 

there. Andrew will contact Russell Wright to see about drilling at 
the Dayfield. Goodwin can drill within a few days at the Dayfield if 
nothing is found at the other site. Glenn Bean has also given 
permission to cross on his property to get to the Dupee site and he 
has offered to spread sand for the drilling rig. Andrew has received 
one price for updating the Comprehensive Plan of $25,000.00. 

The Board voted to have the micro filming updated. It has not been 
done for about 10 years. 

The Board also voted to amend the General Assistance Ordinance to the 
new MMA figures. 

Candidates night has been set for February 

~~~~__~_approved__ 
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